FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am submitting this request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 regarding the Fire Risk Assessment (FRA) carried out on 7th January 2025 for the flats on Iona Close. Please provide the following information:

1) Employment Status of Key Individuals

- Are Mr. Muhammed Seedat, the assessor who conducted the FRA, and Mr. Philip Carruthers, the Building Safety Manager who validated the report, employed by Leicester City Council?
Information released under the FOI Act is a release to the wider world. 
Leicester City Council can neither confirm nor deny that it holds the information relevant to your request as the duty under Section 1(1)(a) of the Act does not apply by virtue of the following exemption:

Section 40(5B) (a)(i) – Personal Information. The Duty to confirm or deny does not arise if to do so would contravene any of the data protection principles.
The principles likely to be breached are; Principle 1– fair, lawful and transparent processing, and, Principle 2 – processing for specified and not incompatible purposes.

2) Implementation of Recommendations

- Have the recommendations outlined in the FRA, including the specified dates for completing the works, been adhered to or will they be implemented within the stated timeframes?

The Council intends to implement the recommendations within the stated timesframes.  However, some works require external resources which will need to be tendered.
3) Leaseholder Cost Liabilities

- Will there be any costs associated with the FRA recommendations that will be charged to leaseholders?

- If so, please provide full details of the anticipated costs, the timeline for these expenses, and how they will be apportioned to leaseholders.

Yes, there will be a cost to leaseholders.  However, at this time a breakdown/timeline is not held by Leicester City Council.  Therefore, this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
